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June 20, 2025

Chief & Council

Thunderchild First Nation

P.O. Box 600

Turtleford, Saskatchewan SOM 2YO
Dear Chief:

Re: Recommend Lifting Precautionary Drinking Water Advisory Thunderchild Community Water
System

As the water distribution system for all houses on the Thunderchild Water system, had water line depressurization
due to pump issues at the Water Treatment Plant, a Precautionary Drinking Water Advisory was recommended June
17, 2025. Water pressure was restored and water treatment plant is operating as normal.

Subsequent testing for chlorine and bacteriological parameters have indicated there is no contamination of the
drinking water and the water is safe to drink.

ISC recommends lifting the Precautionary Drinking Water Advisory on Thunderchild First Nation.

Should you have any questions please please contact me, your Environmental Health Officer, Shannon Imhoff at
(306) 737-8672.

Sincerely,

L

Shannon Imhoff
Environmental Health Officer

Attachment

c.c.: Water Treatment Plant Operator
Water Monitor
Sang Hur, Project Technologist, RO, ISC
Dr. Ibrahim Khan, Medical Health Officer, FNIH, ISC
Carmen Bushow, REHM, FNIH, ISC
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